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Dec 5 - Year 2 Swim School

Dec 5 - Support Unit Inclusive
Multi Sports Day

Dec 7 - Presentation Day

Dec 8 - Infants Christmas Concert

Dec 11 - K-5 Movie Day - Saraton
Theatre

Dec 12 - Year 6 Big Banana Fun
Day

Dec 13 - Green Level Rewards -
Infants and Primary

Dec 14 - Year 6 Farewell

Dec 15 - LAST DAY FOR STUDENTS
 

The end of Term 4 is always a busy time
of year, both at school and at home for

our GPS families.
Please keep an eye on our Newsletter,

Facebook and SeeSaw to stay up to date
with what is happening around the

school.



Dear parents and carers,

It is no secret that we have some of the best staff and students in NSW (absolutely no bias whatsoever)
and this was highlighted over the past 2 weeks by the NSW Department of Education.

DCO Award
Our very own Mrs McPhillips was honoured with the Digital Classroom Officer (DCO), Community of
Practice Award last week in Sydney. This recognition is a testament to her outstanding dedication and
innovative contributions to establishing a Community of Practice within the Clarence Valley. Mrs
McPhillips' commitment to supporting our staff and local public schools has had a significant impact on
classroom teacher practice and student outcomes. Congratulations, Mrs McPhillips!

Nanga Mai Award
Two of our very talented students, Lennox and Maisie, have been awarded the prestigious Nanga Mai
Award in the area of Creative Arts. Out of 70 000 Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students who
attend NSW public schools, Lennox and Maisie were 2 of 15 students who received a Nanga Mai award.
These awards were presented to the students by the NSW Deputy Premier Prue Carr, Secretary for the
Department of Education Murat Dizdar and the NSW Minister for Aboriginal Affairs David Harris for their
outstanding achievements in art, music, dance and Culture. Further to this Lennox showcased his
remarkable skills as a featured artist at the NSW School Spectacular, where he participated in the
Acknowledgment of Country with his Yidaki and solo danced on stage in front of a packed crowd of over
20 000 people. This will be aired on Channel 7 on the 7th December at 7:00pm. Be sure to tune in! Well
done, Lennox and Maisie!

2024 Student Leadership Team 
This week some of our Year 5 students have stepped forward to nominate themselves for leadership
roles (Captain, Vice-Captain and Prefects) within our school for 2024. I had the opportunity to listen to
their speeches and was impressed with the ideas and commitments they were sharing with their peers
and staff and the reasons why they should be elected into the leadership team. It was also pleasing to
see such a high number of students in Year 5 vying for these important positions. Students will be told
today if they were successful in attaining a position on the leadership team for 2024. For those who are
unsuccessful please remember there will be other opportunities early next year to be a leader at our
school including House Captains, Library Monitors, Aboriginal Student Council just to name a few. You
should all be proud of putting your hand up as it is no easy feat! Our School Captains and Vice Captains
for 2024 will be announced at Presentation day.

Only 2 weeks remain of this amazing school year and we are going out with a bang with our Presentation
Day, Infants Christmas Concert, Year 6 Farewell, Green Level Reward/Movie Day and sending our yearly
student reports. Last day for students is Friday 15th December.

All the best,
Nick Campbell
Relieving Principal
 

Relieving Principal’s Report



Favourite part of school:
Playing with my friends
 
Favourite thing to do on
the weekend: Going in my
pool 

If you could be anything
in the world what would
you be?: A worker at the
Council

Favourite part of school:
Maths
 
Favourite thing to do on
the weekend: Going to
Wooli
 
If you could be anything
in the world what would
you be?: A horse rider

Name: Lucy
Class: K/1EH

Let’s Hear It
For The Kids!

Name: Havarli
Class: 1SW

Congratulations Lennox
and Maisie!



Our Year 6 students have been busy working on their Sustainable House
Projects which are all looking fantastic!

Year 6 Sustainable House Projects

Congratulations!
Congratulations to one of our teachers, Mrs Kimberley McPhillips who last week was

recognised by the NSW Department of Education Rural Access Gap program for her role as
Digital Classroom Officer. Mrs McPhillips travelled to Sydney to do a presentation at the DCO

Forum which is a huge achievement and we are lucky to have her as part of our school!



Congratulations to all our Award winners from this week’s Badge Ceremony!

Week 8 Badge Ceremony



P&C CHRISTMAS RAFFLE



COMMUNITY NOTICES



COMMUNITY NOTICES


